Town of Hartford
Road Committee Meeting

December 10, 2013 

Town Hall

MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 7:12 p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman, Leslie Boness, Secretary, Gregory Jones, Barry Langer, and Daniel Maddox.  Neil Hanley and Cathy Lowe were absent.  
1.  Minutes of the Meeting – 09/24/2013 and 11/12/2013.

Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Harley Swanson, to approve the Minutes as submitted. The motion passed unanimously.  
2. Old Business

Harley Swanson reported that Jeremy has some sieves but he has not seen them yet to determine the sizes still required. Questions were raised regarding materials that need to be tested, including the current pile in use for summer roads this year. After discussion Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Barry Langer, to draft a letter of request for the Selectmen to have a sample of the material used for gravel road repair last summer tested to determine its compliance with published standards. The motion passed unanimously.  It was agreed that future materials should be tested as they are used on the roads.
In discussing road requirements, it was noted that there are differences between the Sub-Division road standards requirements and the Road Standards Ordinance requirements.  It was agreed to request that these be reviewed by the Selectmen and/or Ordinance Committee.  It was also noted that the sieve size needs to be changed in the Sub-Division Ordinance and Road Standards Ordinance. Oversight needs to be clarified, with emphasis on Article 9’s references to impact and enforcement issues. 
Harley requested that committee members review the draft bid contract and send him any recommendations.  
The possibility of surveying residents about their perceived road needs and preferences was considered.  After discussion, it was agreed that it would be more likely to have a better response rate by simply inviting those residents living on roads under discussion to attend a Committee Meeting dedicated to addressing their road and/or to send comments to the Committee about their concerns.  The members reviewed information submitted by Neil Hanley and Cathy Lowe.      
3. Roads Discussion 
The members discussed the focus for the upcoming work schedule and budget discussions.  It was noted that the cheapest way in the very short term to handle repairs for some of the roads under discussion would be to simply patch.  However that will not stand up over the long term. Greg Jones noted the possibility of reclaiming the hot top that is on some of these roads, chopping it and rolling what is there in place.  This is much cheaper than a complete re-build of the road, especially for roads with limited use.  During discussion he and Harley Swanson also noted the importance of ditching before this done, to assure the water moves off the road surface quickly.  

The Committee discussed the various roads and particular issues related to each.  Concern was raised regarding the desire to avoid having some of the roads, particularly Mahoney, becoming cut-through routes.  The issue regarding the need for timely and accurate posting of roads was also addressed.
It was suggested that Old Route 140 be added to the list of needs.

The Committee agreed to schedule meetings for discussion of particular roads and to specifically invite the residents and their comments.  
4.  Adjournment

Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Greg Jones, to adjourn the meeting at 8:49 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.
It was agreed to have a meeting on December 17th.  The 2014 meetings will begin the first Tuesday in January, January 7th.    
Leslie will locate a calendar for the kitchen and some picture frames for the maps.
Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary, Hartford Road Committee
